Harps Mill Woods HOA
August 2020 Meeting- Minutes


Attendees:

HOA Board:
Gregory Wiggs – President
Keith Slusaw – Vice President 
Brenda Campbell	-Treasurer
Chris LaVallee - Secretary  

Homeowners:  N/A

The meeting was held via Zoom on Tuesday, August 11th 

1. Call to Order of Meeting by Gregory Wiggs at 7:07 pm

2. Minutes from the previous Meeting were approved by the HOA Board.

3. Officer Reports:
a. President- 
i. Entrance way crepe myrtles to be clipped in the fall.  Greg getting quote from the landscaper (ACTION)
ii. Possible solicit replacement for Gail, need to send an email once they leave to see if there are any takers – Board Member at Large (ACTION)
b. Vice President – 
i. Thinks vendor list is a good idea.  Brenda to put together a list, ask for input from neighbors.  We’ll post on Facebook and the website (ACTION)
ii. Double checking to see if new roof needs to be admitted to Architecture Committee (it does not, like for like)
iii. Need to discuss replacing stairs and pebbles in the future.  Possible solar lights as well.  Get quotes in 2021 and get work done in 2022
c. Secretary – 
i. Need to train on website, Christine to reach out to Scott and Gail for “training” and administrator’s rights to the site – email sent (ACTION)
d. Treasurer – 
i. Remind neighbors of need to file complaints if parking an issue
ii. Reviewed latest budget	
1. Homes continue to pay past due HOA fees, increased budget for the year
2. Unexpected expenses occurred this year due to COVID, additional pool supplies
3. Need to replace sand in our filter this year for pool ($500-$600).  Will leverage pool furniture funds instead since those were not leveraged due to COVID (ACTION)
4. Not sure what other social events will take place this year either due to COVID  

4. Old Business:
a. N/A see above for officer reports for new info.

5. Pool
a. Noticed issues with caulking where it meets the cement – Keith to take pictures, Brenda to take to pool guy (ACTION)
b. Brenda to contact Ram Jack to double check the grading issues as we are still in our 5-year warranty (until 2022) (ACTION)
c. Pool gate will need replaced this winter, 2021 to make taller and add the panic button. (ACTON)
d. Key request form for pool updated to add key number and clause to limit requests that you can only request it once a year.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:00 

Next meeting planned for October 6

Minutes submitted by Chris LaVallee

